LOCAL 202

Stronger Together

SERVICE EMPLOYEES
INTERNATIONAL UNION
LOCAL 503

PO Box 12159
Salem, OR 97309-1259

1730 Commercial St. SE
Salem, OR 97302

6401 SE Foster Rdl.
Portland, OR 97206

1800.452 2146

www.seius03.0rg

2013 Session Bill#: S 26
Joint Committee on ;

Ways and Means Pages: /

Education Subcommitiee

pate: 5 - 14 “20I 3 exnion #:__©

April 14,2013

Chairs Bates, Nathenson, and members of the Committee:

SEIU Local 503 Urges your support for SB 626A

SB 626A - Expanding the Office of the Long Term Care Ombudsman to
Oregonians with development disabilities and mental illness.

The Problem

Oregon has a model long term care ombudsman program for seniors and
people with physical disabilities who receive long term care services in
residential facilities (nursing homes, adults foster homes, and assisted
living facilities). The ombudsman is an independent state agency that
visits these facilities regularly and advocates for the residents. With a
small paid staff and over 200 volunteers the LTC Ombudsman office is
able to visit thousands of facilities and residents each month and respond
to hundreds of calls from the community.

Currently, Oregonians with developmental disabilities or mental illness
do not have an independent ombudsman program. There is no
independent state agency to respond to resident complaints and concerns
and no independent monitor visiting residents on a regular bases to insure
their safety and protection.

SB 626 provides advocacy for Oregonians with developmental
disabilities or mental illness.

* SB 626 would expand the current ombudsman's duties to include the
needs of Oregonians with developmental disabilities or mental illness
who receive care in residential facilities.

It is vital we offer the same protections to individuals with developmental
disabilities and mental illness receiving care in residential settings as we
do for seniors and people with physical disabilities. The Office of The
Long Term Care Ombudsman has been extremely effective in protecting
and advocating for seniors and it could do the same wonderful work for
others in residential settings. Please support SB 626A.

Sincerely,

Megan Moyer




